4-H "Cutie Cutters"

The eighth and final meeting of the Lakeside Cutie Cutters was held on April 14th at the home of Sharon and Pam Mc-Guire. All members answered the roll call telling one new sewing technique I have learned from this project. The minutes of the last meeting were read by Pam McGuire. Laurie King told about the lucky winner of the Easter Egg draw. This ticket was drawn by Mrs. Marg Mills of Lakeside General Store. The lucky winner was Mr. R. Crowder, math teacher at St. Marys District Collegiate and Vocational School. Laurie King was the seller of the winning ticket. Plans for Achievement Day were discussed, and then the girls worked in their blouses and record books. Before hot chocolate and cookies were served by Mrs. McGuire, a fashion show was presented by the members, commentator being Laurie King. This was

> + Oct 27/71 4-H Comfy Covers The Lakeside 4-H Comfy Covers held their fourth meeting on Oct. 19th at the home of Nancy and Betty Holden. The meeting was opened with the 4-H pledge. The roll call was answered by all ten members and two new members, Kathy Jerriott and Sherry King. The minutes of the last meeting were read by Susan Vyse. The committee to make plans for Achievement Day in December are Nancy Holden, Joan King and Carole Switzer. Joan King. demonstrated how to make a mitred corner and everyone did this on a sample of linen scrim. The girls were then taught how to do the Italian hemstitching to be worked on a dresser scarf.

practice for Achievement Day at Highland Park Public School in May. The girls who completed this unit are: Laurie King, Joan King, Sharon McGuire, Mary Ann Verwer, Carole Switzer, Nelly Verwer, Pam McGuire and Cindy Verwer.

## Barn Destroyed Out 6 At Lakeside 1971

A barn on property owned by Sjean Segerin, across the lake road south of the Lakeside summer resort pavilion, also owned by Mr. Segerin, was destroyed in a fire of unknown origin last Thursday evening. The barn, empty except for a few old implements and of little value, was not insured, Mr. Segerin said. Members of the St. Marys fire department answered the alarm about 10.15 p.m.

Gratifying Reports

The November meeting of the Lakeside W. I. was held Wednesday, Nov. 3rd with the president Mrs. Jared Vining presiding. The roll call, "A brief history of your home", was answered by 23 members. Mrs. Willis Ball reported on the Fall Board meeting held in Hickson and Mrs. Allin Stewart reported on County Conference. Mrs. Vining reported on the Area Convention that was held in Clinton and Mrs. Jas. Morrison gave a short report on the short course, Crewel Embroidery, with 14 of the members attending. Plans were made to have a dessert euchre late in the month. Mrs. Clayton Kew was the convenor for the program on historical research and commented on the motto, "In wildness is the preservation of the world."

Mrs. Lawrence Taylor displayed the Tweedsmuir History books and commented on some of the work that had been done in the book. Mrs. Kew presented a monologue. Current Events were given by Miss Marion Baker. Courtesy remarks by Mrs. Roy Sutherland and the meeting closed with the Queen. The committee in charge served refreshments.

1971

## · Elia - 1971 LAKESIDE

W. I. Meeting

The December meeting of the Lakeside Women's Institute was held Wednesday, Dec. 1st with the president Mrs. Jared Vining presiding. Mrs. Vining opened the meeting with the Ode and Mary Stewart Collect and a Christmas carol with Mrs. Frank McLeod at the piano. The roll call, "A Christmas Thought" was answered by 29 members and several visitors. Mrs. Willis Ball, convenor for program opened with a carol. She then commented on the motto "Spirit of Christmas-Others." Solo by Mrs. Alvin Wills with Mrs. Lloyd Alford at the piano. An open letter to Santa Claus was presented with Mrs. Ball, Mrs. Merle Kirk, Mrs. Allin Stewart, Mrs. Roy Sutherland, Mrs. Bryant Sutherland and Mrs. Adrian Ball taking part, and closed with "Joy to the World", all members taking part. The program closed with a candle-lighting service led by Mrs. Willis Ball. Courtesy remarks by Mrs. Armour Kittmer and the committee in charge served delicious refreshments.

Among former neighbours who recently moved to the St. Marys homes are Mr. and Mrs. Fenton Rumble, Mr. and Mrs. Bryant Sutherland, Mr. and Mrs. Leman Harris, Kenneth Harris and Purvis Harris. The Harris farm and the Sutherland farm were Century Farms.

Mr. and Mrs. John Baker will be wedding anniversary guests of Mr. and Mrs. D. W. Hobbs and sons at Chomedy, Quebec on Dec. 10th.

Mrs. C. B. Mitchell with friends attended the Brownie and Girl Guide tea at Kintore on Saturday.

Lakeside has three teams entered in the Middlesex-Oxford Baseball League this year, with about 55 boys registered. Gordon Smith, Bob Harris and Ron Greason are in charge of the tykes; Don Wilson and Don Beavers have the peewees, while John Dingwall, Mac Gates, Bill Dingwall and Bill Pearson are working with the bantams.

may 71

Mesdames Lawrence Taylor, Ella Kittmer, Ross Vining, Roy McCorquodale, Clayton Kew, Ray Slater and Miss Marion Baker attended Historical Research Workshop in Embro.